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The 1136th Licensing Meeting of the Agency was held on 10 October 2023, in the EPA 
Headquarters, Johnstown Castle Estate, County Wexford.  
 

 Directors Present: L Burke (Chair); 
G O’ Leary, M Lehane, E Cotter & T Ryan.  

 
 

3.  Addendum Report to an objection to a Proposed Determination of an Application 
for an Industrial Emissions (IE) Licence  

  Licensee:  Dublin Waste to Energy Limited  
    Pigeon House Road 
    Poolbeg Peninsula  
    Dublin 4 
    Register of Licence No: W0232-02 

 
The Directors considered the following documentation: Addendum to the Technical 
Committee Report on an objection to a Proposed Determination issued on 5 October 
2023; one First-Party objection; and the Report and Recommendations of the Technical 
Committee dated 28 September 2023.  
 
A copy of the licence application was available electronically.  

 
Technical Committee Report 
The Directors noted the Technical Committee Report dated 28 September 2023 which 
was deferred at the meeting of 3 October 2023 pending an Addendum Report to provide 
clarification in relation to a new SPA site.  
 
The Directors approved the Technical Committee Report with the following 
amendment:  
 
A.1 Condition No. 1.11.2 Scope - hours of operation 
Amend the recommendation as follows:  
‘Incinerator residues destined for ships within the Dublin Port Area, and Flue Gas 
Treatment Residue/Air Pollution Control Residue destined for Belview Port, Co. 
Kilkenny, may be dispatched from the installation at any time. Otherwise, waste shall 
be dispatched from the installation only between the hours of 0800 hrs to 1830 hrs 
Monday to Friday inclusive and 0800 hrs to 1400 hrs on Saturdays, unless agreed by 
the agency.’  
 
Addendum to the Technical Committee Report  
The Directors considered the Addendum Report dated 5 October 2023 and approved 
the recommendations of the Technical Committee as detailed in the Report.  
 
Following discussion, the Directors decided to grant a licence, as modified, to Dublin 
Waste to Energy Limited, for their installation at Pigeon House Road, Poolbeg 
Peninsula, Dublin 4, subject to the conditions as set out in the licence.  

 


